

COMPTON PRE-SCHOOL     COMPLAINTS POLICY

Compton Preschool aims to provide the highest quality education and care for children. We aim to be welcoming to each child and family and to provide a warm and caring environment within which all children can learn and develop as they play. Our intention is to work in partnership with parents and outside agencies to provide the best care for your child. We welcome suggestions and comments from parents and take seriously any complaints and concerns that they raise. A complaint is an expression of dissatisfaction with a real or perceived problem. All parents can expect a complaint to be treated by the preschool in accordance with the following procedure.

*
It is hoped that most complaints and concerns will be resolved quickly and informally.

*
A parent who has a complaint should first of all contact their child’s key worker or
 

Mrs Matthews. If the complaint is about Mrs Matthews they should contact 
 

Mrs Chapple (deputy manager). It is hoped that in many cases the matter will be resolved 
 

to the parents’ satisfaction straight away by this means.

 
*
Should the matter not be resolved within two weeks, or in the event that the parents 
 

and pre-school fail to reach a satisfactory resolution, the parents will be 
 

advised to put their concerns in writing to Mrs Matthews. Mrs Matthews will decide, 
 

after considering the complaint, the appropriate course of action.

*
In most cases, Mrs Matthews will either meet or speak to the parents concerned,
 

normally within five working days of receiving the complaint, to discuss the matter.
 

If possible, a resolution will be reached at this stage.

 
*
It may be necessary for Mrs Matthews to carry out a further investigation and to 
 

inform the Early Years welfare team.
 
*
Mrs Matthews will keep written records of all meetings and interviews held in 
 

relation to the complaint.

 
*
Once Mrs Matthews is satisfied that, so far as it is practicable, all the relevant
 

facts have been established, a decision will be made and parents will be informed
 

of this decision in writing within 28 days. Mrs Matthews will also give reasons for 
 

her decision.

 
*
This represents the final stage in the complaints procedure.

*
Parents can contact Ofsted at any point during the process.
 
*
If the parents were still not satisfied with the decision the registered body ‘Ofsted’
 

would be bought in. In this case both parties would be informed and would work with
 

the registered body to ensure a proper investigation of the complaint followed by 
 
            appropriate action.

 
*
Parents can be assured that all concerns and complaints will be treated seriously
 

and confidentially.


*
All complaints will be logged and parents can request access to this information.


Signed on behalf of the pre-school by:




                       Date: 15th October 2021


Ofsted address:



Clive House


                              Web address: www.gov.uk/ofsted
                       70 Petty France


London  SW1H 9EX                                           Tel: 0300 1231231                                                                              

                      Next Review: October 2022
